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TRUSTEES: 

E. L. KELTING, o.B.E. for Somerset Archaeological and Natural 
History Society. 

H . SAVORY for Bristol Naturalists' Society. 
MRS. M. L. CoLTHURST for Mid-Somerset Naturalist Society. 

E. J. M ASON/or Bristol Folk House Archaeological Club. 
T he Steep Holm Trust is able to report another satisfacto ry 

season. As the attractions of the Isla nd have become known , a n 
increasing number of applications for visits have been received and 
it is pleasing to record that quite a number of these come from 
schools and bodies of a n ed ucational cha racter. T he T rustees, 
however, have adhered to their decision not to allow more t han 
two boatloads of twelve on the Jsla nd at any one t ime during the 
months of May and June a nd a lways with a n a uthorised leader . 

The income from la nding fees a nd ba rracks fees has been 
sufficient to meet runnjng costs. T he annua l rent (£26) is covered 
by the guarantees of the four constituent societies; but the result of 
the season's working has been good e nough to ena ble the Trustees 
to make a contribution towards the rent and pa rt only of the 
guarantee has been ca lled on. It may be necessary to consider at 
some not distant time a somewha t major work 0 11 tht: overhau l of 
the Ba rracks roof, which shows s igns of deteriora tion. 

The Research Committee continued its work through the yea r. 
Four visits were made a nd the Sta tion was ma nned fo r eighteen 
d ays by fifteen people in all. The ringing of gull chicks has been 
ca rried o n a nd mortality of young gulls is being investigated by 
pathological examination . No nest census of gulls was carried o ut 
in 1958 but there a ppeared to be no marked cha nge in the breed ing 
popula tion a nd the Herring G ull colony may still be regarded as 
o ne of t he largest in the British Isles. T he Cormora nt colony 
continues at approxi mately the same strength , but unfortunately, 
as has been the case during the last few yea rs, neither the Peregrine 
Falcon no r the Raven has bred on the Isla nd. We can be very 
satisfied with the conti nued good progress o f the Peony, which is 
responding remarkably well to the regular clearance o f surrounding 
growth. 

F ina lly, those concerned would like to express appreciation to 
the boatmen, Mr. Frank Wa tts a nd his sons, for the ir co-opera tion 
and good services during the season. 

H ARRY SAVORY, 

H on. Secretary, Steep Holm Trust. 

104 


